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To Commemorate the First Centennial of the International
College of Dentists

MoTtoko SupA

President of the International College of Dentists Japan Section

This year, the spread of novel coronavirus infections has caused enormous impacts throughout the world,
including Japan. For this reason, the general meeting of the Japan Section was reduced in size, and held on
June 6th at Hotel Metropolitan Edmont Tokyo. At a later date, the board meeting was held to select the board
(president) and other members, and I was appointed as the successor to the former President, Dr. Miyazaki.
I feel a great honor and responsibility. “The ICD Centennial Cerebration Events” scheduled to be held in
Nagoya this November under the presidency of Dr. Akira Senda, the International President of the ICD, have
been postponed to September next year. The Tokyo 2020 Summer Olympics and Paralympics have also been
postponed. Our everyday life has changed entirely as we now have to avoid the “three Cs” : closed spaces,
concentrated gathering, and close contact.

The ICD was established in 1920 by the efforts of Dr. Louis Ottofy and Dr. Tsurukichi Okumura. Dr. Ottofy
was born in Hungary and later moved to the US with his father. He was a devoted researcher who was fluent
in five languages. He came to Japan for the first time in 1898 with an interest in Japan' s successful introduction
and practice of Western dentistry. He then met Dr. Okumura, and discussions were held under the basic idea
of working together to develop a dental society with the power of fellowship and knowledge. This was the
beginning of the ICD. Let’ s think about the situation in those times. The Spanish flu, which shook the world,
was first identified in 1918 in the US, and caused a pandemic just like the COVID-19 today. It is estimated that
the Spanish flu caused more deaths than World War I, which began in 1914 and ended in 1918. For the Spanish
flu caused by the influenza virus, vaccines have been already developed. The initial steps that the Japanese
government took to prevent the novel coronavirus infection was based on the strategies used against the
Spanish flu 100 years ago. The early development of a vaccine for this virus is awaited.

Hundred years have passed since the establishment of the ICD, and the college currently has more than
12,000 honorary fellows from 122 member countries.

While always keeping in mind the fundamental philosophy of Dr. Okumura and Dr. Ottofy, I would like to
take the next steps for the second centennial of the ICD by placing importance on the hospitality and dignity
of Japanese people and exploring the future direction of the academic organization together with other board
members. Meiji Shrine in Tokyo also celebrates its centennial of its establishment this year. Every spring, new
leaves grow as if they try to reach the sky, and are now regarded as holy trees. The ICD Japan Section would
also like to make efforts and continue to grow like these trees. We sincerely ask for guidance and support from

all fellows.
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